

Flower Mound Baseball Booster Club October 6, 2014 Membership Meeting 7:00 PM – FMHS / Multi-Purpose Room

Welcome: 2014-2015 Booster Club Executive Officers

- Travis Jacobsen President
- Larry Price Vice President of Fundraising
- Cindy Wagner Vice President of Concessions
- Inta Jensen Treasurer
- Kim Boyd Secretary
- Danny Wallace Head Baseball Coach, Flower Mound High School

2014-2015 Select Committee Chairs

- Gary Wells Field and Game Day Operations Committee Chair
- Steve Hill Media Production Committee Chair
- Melissa Snyder Annual Golf Tourney Committee Chair
- Marie Jones Meet the Jags Night Committee Chair
- Judi Jacobsen Spirit Wear Committee Chair
- 1. Approval of Sept. 8, 2014 Booster Meeting minutes
 Please reference minutes at www.fmjagsbaseball.com
 (Call for a motion to approve and a second motion)

Travis Jacobsen

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm and motion to approve September meeting minutes was by:

Motion: Kimi Dailey Second: Deron Arnold

2. Financial report for September 2014

Inta Jensen

Inta reviewed the financial report. Beginning balance was \$9,285.30. Ending balance was \$12,842.08. A detailed report was distributed at the meeting.

3. Jaguar Golf Tournament Fundraiser (October 26, 2014 at Tour 18)

Melissa Snyder

Melissa Snyder expressed a need for additional golfers. Our goal is 100, and we currently have 54. She would like members to let the public know we need golfers if they are under the impression the baseball booster club has all of the financial support they need. She has plenty of volunteers to work the tournament. All plans are on schedule. Her urgent need is golfers.

4. Fundraising report and sponsors update

Larry Price

Larry is out on business tonight and does not have an updated fundraising report. He will provide an update at the November meeting.

5. Concessions - Fall 2014 concessions update

Cindy Wagner

Cindy had made enough money to make a profit for Fall baseball. She appreciates all parents who have volunteered in the concession stand.

6. Bylaws Review Committee (Proposed bylaws changes)

Ben Mesa

Ben Mesa presented the updated bylaws proposed by the committee he chaired. Revised bylaws will be posted on the website and available for review under the "Membership" tab. The proposed revisions will be voted on at the November meeting.

7. Spirit Wear update (Championship Collection)

Judi Jacobsen

Judy reviewed recent spirit sales. She presented the products offered in the championship series that are now featured on the website and available to order.

8. Field Beautification Project

Jacobsen/Wallace

Coach Wallace reviewed the design for sponsor's signs and beautification projects underway for the baseball field. Photos of the designs were circulated among the attending members.

9. Freshman vs. Freshman Championship Game (October 25 at 2:00 pm)

Travis Jacobsen

Concessions will be open, and the game will be played on our home field.

10. Clothing and Shoe Package

Travis Jacobsen

Information will be distributed with details. Shoes are cleats and turf (one pair each.) Shoes are offered to any student who would like to purchase. Purchasing the shoes does not guarantee a spot on a team.

11. Coach's Corner

Coach Wallace

Coach Wallace reviewed the remainder of the "Fall Baseball" season. The boys are working on offensive and defensive plays. They are also scrimmaging and will compete in a fall series during the class period. The boys have shirts and shorts to wear for workouts. A workout at Lifetime Fitness will be available for approximately 18-20 classes, twice a week. More information will be distributed soon.

Special thanks:

- Marie Jones for coordinating the Homecoming Carnival booth.
- Volunteers who are staffing the Concession Stand for Fall league.
- Recent contributions

Meeting was adjourned at 7:38

Motion: Steve Hill

Second: Linda Johnston